

Volume 20, No. 21

www.ibcfrankfort.com

November 11, 2018

Thanksgiving Breakfast



The men of the church, coordinated by Bruce Dungan and Steve Dooley, will again cook breakfast for church members on Thanksgiving morning, November 22. There is a signup sheet in the church lobby for you to sign up to help cook. Please signup or let Bruce or Steve know if you can help. Breakfast will be served at 8:30 a.m.



Save the Date!!!!! December 9, Sunday will be our annual Mission's Extravaganza, 3:30 pm in Fellowship Hall. More details to come!



Open Craft Night November 16-17

If you want to scrapbook those holiday photos and need a little inspiration, bring your supplies and take advantage of the creative juices that flow freely among our Sharecroppers. You'll be welcome whether you're a cropper, scrap booker, knitter, quilter or seat warmer. Doors open at 6:00 pm on Friday and 9:00 am on Saturday. Please let Sandy Alton

(sfaltom@aol.com) know if you plan to come so that we'll have space for you. Friends are always welcome. (So are snacks!)

WEDNESDAY EVENING FELLOWSHIP SUPPERS

6:00 p.m.

Adults: \$4.00 Children: \$3.00

Maximum per family \$10.00

Nov.4: Chicken, fixins and dessert

Nov. 14: Chili dogs, fixins and dessert

Nov. 21: No Activities



Bus Ministry

Nov. 11 JT O'Connell 545-3016 Nov. 18 Bruce Dungan 321-8481 Nov. 25 Rob Laurenson 382-8579



Adopt-a-Highway is Saturday, November 17. Meet in the Juniper Hills parking lot at 8:30 am.



Member Prayer Updates

Jim Nelson-recovering from heart surgery
Shirley Roberts and family-loss of
Daughter in law
Doris Robinson-recovering from a
fall
Scarlett Moore-recovering from knee
replacement

<u>Deacon of the Week</u> Schedule:

November 11 Doug Bishop 502-223-8743 November 18 Bruce Dungan 502-321-8481 November 25 Sherri Henley 502-545-2364



Wednesday Morning Bible Study

Bible Study will resume at **10am on December 5**, the first Wednesday of Advent with a study of the Christmas passages in the Gospels of Matthew and Luke.



FYI....It's the First Christian Church (with our own Sandy Altom) & Lawrenceburg Christian Church Handbell choirs. The concert is this Saturday, 11/10 at 1:00pm at First Christian Church.

Simon House Requests

As you know, Simon House is a nonprofit transitional living facility for homeless adult women who are pregnant or have children. In collaboration with other agencies and organizations, we provide a safe, stable and healthy environment that encourages, educates and empowers residents to become self-sufficient and productive members of our community and the larger society.

We deeply appreciate the many blessings that our local churches bestow on Simon House that improve the lives of families that we serve. Should you have a Sunday School Class or Youth Group that would want to take on a project to help these struggling families, we have a list of items that are needed at this time. These items include:

- *Children's and women's winter clothing all sizes, gently used or new.
- *Children's winter boots (we have sufficient shoes at this time from a generous donation)
- *Cleaning Supplies
- *Laundry Supplies
- *Baby Wipes
- *Size 5 diapers
- *Full sized shampoo, conditioner, antiperspirant, women's razors, personal hygiene items, bar soap, children's shampoo, baby lotion. Hotel sizes are nice, but don't last long.
- *Postage stamps
- *Copy Paper

For those that did not make the Salvation Army Thanksgiving and Christmas baskets in our house and community, we are also collecting frozen turkey breasts, stuffing, canned green beans, canned corn and canned yams or sweet potatoes.

Our ladies are required to either work, volunteer or go to school, and we help them in these endeavors. They develop goals, budgets and learn healthy eating habits for them and their children. Volunteers have come in to teach cooking classes, crafts, help with children's homework and much more. Some volunteers help in the office with answering the phones, accepting food box requests, and more.

If anyone is interested in helping out in any way, please have them contact our director at director@simonhouseky.org or call our office at 502-223-2138. We would love to have them help us out.

Linda Stopper, Simon House Director



<u>Where:</u> Mordecai's Restaurant in Springfield <u>When:</u> Thursday **11/15/18** 10:00 at church

What: XYZ Fellowship

Monday, November 12 at 7pm The Lydia Greer Baptist Mission Women will meet at the home of Becky Tippett, 1007 Berry Hill Drive. Bring your basket fixings and we will work on those!